
Aspen Trails Metro District 
Regular Meeting 

Meeting Minutes, July 23, 2015 
  

Meeting called to order at 8:11 pm. 
In Attendance: Corbet Hoover, Bill Hesford, Matt Smith 
 
Agenda Items: 
 

1. Paid SDA dues in June, Wells Fargo bond, and Cedar Networks website maintenance. 
2. Allan is scheduled to start August 3rd on road work. Will widen Trew Creek Drive near 

the bridge and downhill from there. He will also run the grader up and down Ridgecrest 
to address erosion concerns. Estimate is $10,070 for the work. 

3. Scooter initiated a discussion about road conditions and neighborhood priorities for 
future years. Concerns included blocked culverts, Ridgecrest Drive, and overall drainage 
along the roads. 

4. Woodchuck is planning to conduct fire mitigation work in response to the Firewise grant 
starting Monday, July 27. 

5. Upper Pine River Fire District will plan to initiate work on a Community Wildfire 
Protection Plan for Aspen Trails. The goal is to complete the report by the end of 2015. 

6. Trash combo will change on August 1 and given out to all property owners that have 
paid. 

7. Motion was passed to develop a $150 budget for signage detailing what is allowed in the 
dumpster. 

8. Resolution was passed to designate Bill as the election official and cancel the election 
on September 29 if on one nominates themselves other than Brad. 

 
 
Next meeting set for September 16 at 8:00 pm at the Hesford yurt, 738 Sierra Dr. 
 


